
400 Neyland Drive
Knoxville, TN 37902

(865) 673-3355

Lunch	            11:30 am
Seminar	 12:00 pm

$0    CSI Members
$0    First-Time Guest
$20  Returning Guest/
        Non-Members

O R G A N I Z E D  S E P T E M B E R  1 9 5 8   -   C H A R T E R E D  M A Y  1 9 5 9

The Knoxville Chapter meets on the second Tuesday of every month. Guests are Welcome!

Please RSVP to csiknox@gmail.com by Monday, October 9th, 2017 

Calhoun’s on The Tennessee River

Our Chapter meetings are generally 
on the 2nd Tuesday of each month 
and are at Calhoun’s on the River in 
one of the upstairs meeting rooms.

SPECKTHE
T h e  C o n s t r u c t i o n  S p e c i f i c a t i o n s  I n s t i t u t e

1 0  -  2 0 1 7

Benefits of a Rigid Cover Board 
in a Commercial Roofing System

CSI Knoxville Chapter Meeting
Tuesday, October 10th, 2017

Presented By: Jon Pruner, East TN Representative for APEX Group TN
1LU/
HSW



Calendar of Events
OCTOBER 2017

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, October 3rd,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, October 10th, 
11:30 am at Calhoun's on the River "Benefits of 
a Rigid Cover Board in a Commercial Roofing 
System" Presented By Jon Pruner from Georgia 
Pacific (1LU/HSW) RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com

03

10

NOVEMBER 2017

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, November 7th,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, November 14th, 
11:30 am at Calhoun's on the River "Leveraging 
Existing Custom Fabrication Abilities in Small 
Affordable Houses" Presented By Ted Shelton 
& Tricia Stuth, curb / University of Tennessee 
Architecture and Design 1LU/HSW/GBCI/RIBA
trussesandframes.wordpress.com
RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com

07

14

DECEMBER 2017

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, December 5th,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Chapter CHRISTMAS PARTY - Thursday, 
December 14th, 5:30 pm at TBD

05

14

JANUARY 2018

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, January 2nd,
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Office

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, January 9th, 
11:30 am at Calhoun's on the River 
"Program TBD" RSVP at csiknox@gmail.com

02

09

KNOXVILLE Chapter: October 2017

49 Professional

  3 Student 
  2 Emerging Professional

  2 Emeritus

  2 Retired    
58 TOTAL

THESPECK Editor
Stacy Flick Colbaugh - Editor
scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net
THESPECK is published monthly by the 
Knoxville Chapter of the Construction 
Specifications Institute. Readers 
are encouraged to submit articles 
and images of the construction 
industry interest for our membership. 
All submittals should be sent via 
e-mail  in a typical file format, such as 
.pdf, .docx, or .jpg Please verify the 
accuracy of the information such as 
correct dates, spelling, and grammar. 
Deadlines are the 25th of each month.

CSI KNOXVILLE IS A 
MEMBER OF THE CSI 
GULF STATES REGION
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FFirst of all, what happens in Rhode 
Island stays in Rhode Island.  

That is just the rules of the road when it comes to 
convention visits. Not that anyone misbehaves on these 
ventures, but you spend most of your time with your 
fellow travelers.  Sometimes you have to help each other 
out.  You learn to appreciate your comrades.  So I won’t 
be revealing any state secrets or embarrassing moments 
of the trip.  And whatever you may hear about Gary 
Bergeron and I dancing together at the CSI Night Out 
event is a total fabrication.

So you learn a lot about each other.  But the point of a 
national convention is to gain education, new perspective, 
and insight into the future of the construction industry.  
I personally must have attended 12 or more courses or 
seminars or lectures over our 3 day period, plus the 2 
days on the exhibit floor talking with reps and others.  It’s 
a challenging time frame and wears one out.  Several of 
you who have been before know this.  

The course offering is most diverse, so there is always 
something for everyone, for most every topic.  This year I 
found the courses and instructors very good for the most 
part (meaning that in spite of getting in the lecture hall by 
7:45 in the morning I did not fall asleep for most).  Most 
gave useful information and new knowledge on their 
topics, stuff we can take and use.  I will save technical 
details of some these for later articles maybe.

Our keynote speaker, Thom Mayne, principal of 
Morphosis, an architectural firm in Santa Monica, 
California, is renown for his unusual designs and 
processes.  As the name of his practice would exhibit, it is 
a multi-disciplinary practice that includes fabrication and 
technical design.  His approach to architecture, design 
and construction is out of box for most of us in practice, 
but the purpose of his presentation was to explore project 
cost management opportunities, through planning, design, 
and construction controls.  Definitely not a design-bid-
build process.  It was a look into where architecture may 
be headed in the generations ahead.

Mr. James Odle , CSI, CDT
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net

The next day our minds were expanded even more by 
the presentation of Paul Doherty of TDG (the Digit 
Group).  His practice is global and is one of the most 
sought after thought leaders with a world overview of 
how technology is changing the ways we design and 
build and even approach our built environment.  His 
challenging presentation addressed Big Data, the Internet 
of Things, Virtual Reality, Kinetic Energy, Autonomous 
vehicles, drones, smart cities, smart buildings, and smart 
neighborhoods.  It was an interesting look into strategy 
for design and construction in a changing world.  As Bob 
Dylan has sung before, “the times, they are a changing”, 
just has his presentation illustrated.

The same is true of CSI and its national organization. It 
is changing to become more relevant to its membership 
and industry.  The challenge for us as a CSI local 
chapter is “how do we become increasingly relevant 
to our membership?”  We seek to provide education, 
relationships, and networking with all those working 
in areas of the built environment.  We welcome your 
input or suggestions in this regard.  In the meantime, 
plan ahead for the next Construct 2018 in Long Beach, 
California. You can bring home your own stories and 
tales, which of course, you cannot tell.

Mr James Odle, CSI, CDT
Odle & Young Architects
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net

The President’s Message

What I Learned at Construct 2017
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Program Name:  Benefits of a Rigid Cover Board in Commercial Roofing Systems
J185

Program Length: Approximately one hour

AIA Credit: 1 learning unit toward Health, Safety & Welfare 

Program Description:  This program’s goal is to inform the design community on the value rigid cover 
boards deliver to commercial roof assemblies, how they perform in adverse 
conditions and bring clarity to the characteristics of each major type of board.

Learning Objectives:  After the program, participants will be able to; 
• Define the functions of a cover board in a commercial roof assembly
• Describe the commonly used cover board materials
• Discuss how cover boards perform in adverse conditions
•   Articulate the performance characteristics of each type of rigid

cover board

Speaker: 

Biography: 

Jon Pruner
APEX Group
jon@apexgrouptn.com

Jon Pruner has been representing commercial roofing manufacturers for 3 
years and he has been selling exterior construction materials for the past 14 
years. He graduated from Northwood University with a Bachelor degree in 
Business. He resides in Bristol, Tennessee, but he covers East Tennessee 
including Tri-Cities, Knoxville, & Chattanooga. He  represents Densdeck, 
Carlisle, Petersen Metals, and American Weatherstar Coatings. He helped form 
the Apex Group last December with Scott Wilson out of Nashville, Tennessee. 

 Benefits of a Rigid Cover 
Board in Commercial  
Roofing Systems

Sponsored by: DENSDECK and the GEORGIA-PACIFIC logo are trademarks  
owned by or licensed to Georgia-Pacific Gypsum LLC.

CSI Presentation Summary
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FOURTEENTH ANNUAL CSI GOLF TOURNAMENT
at Willow Creek Golf Club 

The Knoxville Chapter of the Construction Specification Institute 
is committed to promoting education in construction related 
fields.  Proceeds from this event benefit the University of 
Tennessee, College of Architecture and Design, the CSI 
Scholarship and other local construction and design educational 
programs.

Date: October 23, 2017 

Time: 12:45pm Tee Time 

Lunch:  Served at 11:30 am

Place:   Willow Creek Golf Club

Cost:     $110.00 Individuals
$440.00 4 Man Teams

Game:   4 person Scramble

Scoring: The golf pro will flight all
scores into two divisions.

Contests: Longest Drive
Closest to the Hole
1st Place 1, 2 Flights
2nd Place 1, 2 Flights

Event Coordinators:
Wes Crow, CSI
wcrow@meritconstruction.com
Phone: (865) 389-3146

Josh Brock, CSI
Joshua.brock@generalshale.com
Phone: (865) 531-6203

GOLF ENTRY FORM: 
Team/Company Name: _______________________________________ 
Address: ______________________City, State, Zip_________________ 
Phone Number: (    ) ____________ E-mail: ______________________ 
Team Captains: ________________Teams ______x $440 = _________ 
Players: ______________________ Players _____x $110 = _________ 

______________________ 
______________________                           Total = _________
______________________

*Please make check or money order payable to CSI:  Mail payment & entry form back to:
CSI Golf Tournament c/o Wes Crow
Merit Construction, Inc.
10435 Dutchtown Road
Knoxville, TN  37932     Entry Deadline: October 18, 2017

EVENT SPONSOR FORM:
CART SPONSOR: $400.00 SIGN AT THE REGISTRATION TABLE AND SIGN ON DRINK CART
TEE / HOLE SPONSOR: $150.00 SIGN AT TEE BOX
LONG DRIVE SPONSOR: $200.00 SIGN AT THE TEE BOX
CLOSEST TO THE HOLE SPONSOR: $200 SIGN AT THE TEE BOX 

Company Name:  ________________________________________________________
Address:  _______________________________City, State, Zip ___________________
Phone Number:  ________________E-mail:  ___________________________________
Cart          Tee / Hole          Long Drive          Closest to Hole  
*Please make check or money order payable to CSI:  Mail payment & entry form back to:
CSI Golf Tournament c/o Wes Crow
Merit Construction, Inc.
10435 Dutchtown Road
Knoxville, TN  37932     Entry Deadline: October 18, 2017

Note:  Willow Creek requires all golfers to wear soft spikes on the course.  Dress is casual.  Shorts 
are acceptable, jeans are not allowed.  Collared shirts are recommended.  You do not have to field 
an entire team to play.  Individuals may sign up and they will be teamed with others for a good mix 
of talent.
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Steve Easley, 
Internationally recognized construction consultant 
Professor of Building Construction & Contracting at Purdue University 
Co-Host of Discovery Channel’s Your New House 

Don’t miss this chance to  to hear world-renowned Steve Easley and enjoy a delicious lunch 
at absolutely no cost to you!  You will not regret this chance to learn more about building 
science in a highly interesting and engaging way and get 1 LU!

10.27.17
TIME: 11:30AM  to 1:00PM    DATE: Friday Southern Depot

318 West Depot Avenue 

Knoxville, TN 37917

As seen on: 

RSVP TODAY to Suzan Jordan  - suzanwjordan@yahoo.com or 865-389-9476

Steve speaks regularly for these and other professional organizations and conferences: 
 International Builders Show (IBS) (NAHB)

 21st Century Building Expo

 Construction Specifications Institute (CSI)

 American Institute of Architects (AIA)

“I have never sat through a seminar where I have seen builders pay as much attention as they do in Steve's seminar.” 

“Best speaker, moves along quickly and the presentation is free from any personal or political agendas.”  

“He is clear, direct to the point and a superior lecturer.  It was worth the 6 hour drive.”

Lunch & Learn
1 HR Learning Unit 

(1 LU/HSW)

Brought to you by:

Schedule:  Lunch -11:30AM - 12:00PM                                     
Seminar -12:00PM -1:00PM

Phone:

Phone:

Phone:

Phone:

Company:

Company:

Company:

Company:

Name:

Name:

Name:

Name:



Tuesday, September 19, 2017

CSI Knoxville Chapter would like to thank Geoff Ward 
with Mid America Marketing /American Standard 
Plumbing for a great lunch and learn on
"Water Efficiency  Strategies for Commercial 
Plumbing" Geoff presented the test procedures 
used by manufacturers such as U.S. ANSI Standard 
Performance Tests. Mr Ward also described how 
federal, state and local guidelines impact the 
selection of high efficiency plumbing products. 
Also, he explained how new product design impacts 
performance and water consumption.

We had 10 attendees who enjoyed sandwiches, 
chips, iced tea, and chocolate chip cookies for 
dessert. 

A Special thanks to Jeremy Shipp at Johnson 
& Galyon and Will Dunklin who arranged the 
speakers along with Leslie Fawaz who have 
coordinated with CSI to use the East Tennessee 
Community Design Center conference room for 
the technical presentations for the past several 
years.

Ms. Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT
CSI Knoxville Chapter Publication Committee Chair

Hindsight
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Darson Buckner, CSI, CDT
LEED Green Associate
Dealers Warehouse Corporation
DuPont Tyvek Senior Certified 
Weatherization Specialist
865-556-3140
darsonbuckner@hotmail.com



CONSTRUCT 2017 Providence, Rhode Island
September 14, 2017

Photos by Ms. Kathy Proctor, FCSI, CDT
CSI Knoxville Chapter Historian & Website

Hindsight
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A
 CSI Corner

The making of a convention
By Sheldon Wolfe, RA, FCSI, CCS, CCCA
Greater Minneapolis-St. Paul Area

(CONVENTION... Continued on Page 13)

A lot goes into a convention: location, scheduling, 
publicity, solicitation of exhibitors, invitations to 
potential attendees, and more. Although the exhibit floor 
is extremely important to exhibitor and attendee alike, the 
educational seminars and activities are equally important. 
Those activities take many forms. The traditional 
lecture format continues to be popular, but interactive 
presentations have been increasing. Panel discussions, 
which seem to be either dreadful or very interesting, 
allow audience participation. In the last few years, we 
have had presentations and live demonstrations on the 
exhibit floor. On occasion, these involve one of my 
favorite activities - getting your hands dirty. Another 
recent addition has been YP Day (Young Professionals 
Day), a collection of special events aimed at young 
professionals and others new to the construction industry. 
I’ve always known that choosing presentations and 
speakers must be difficult, and this year I learned how 
true that is. In December of last year, I was asked to serve 
on the CONSTRUCT 2017 Education Advisory Council, 
the group that helped selected this year’s speakers and 
presentations. The Council was led by Jennifer Hughes, 
Informa Education Manager. In the past, I had made 
suggestions about presentations, so I felt obligated to 
accept the challenge.
We started by reviewing a list of about ten possible 
tours. Even though I love tours, especially of production 
facilities, I have arrived at convention early enough to 
go on one only a couple of times. The calls for speakers 
were still coming in, so we didn’t start on those for a 
while.
As you’re probably aware, CSI and other organizations 
typically send out calls for presentations shortly after 
the previous year’s event. In the past, I wondered why 
they started so far in advance, but there are three good 
reasons. First, there’s a lot more to the selection process 
than you might realize, and it takes a lot of time. Then, 
there is human nature; it seems that no matter how much 
time is allowed, most people wait until the last minute 
to submit. Finally, advertising and schedules for the next 
convention begin to appear months before the event. With 
registration set to open in May, we had to complete our 
work by the end of February.

The original deadline for proposals for CONSTRUCT 
2017 was 9 January; at the time, I was disappointed to 
learn that only thirty-four had been submitted. With that 
few, the rest of the process would have been easy, as we 
would have had to use all of them. After the deadline was 
extended by one week, we received a list of nearly two 
hundred proposals - and then the fun began. 
Jennifer asked us to review and score the proposals early 
in February. The spreadsheet she sent had two tabs. The 
first included information about the proposals, including 
title, description, speakers, learning objectives, estimated 
“grade level” (100, 200, 300), primary audience, and 

secondary audience. It also indicated which speakers had 
submitted multiple proposals. The second tab contained 
information about the speakers, including bios and 
speaking experience.
Evaluating presentations is not an easy task. The titles 
sometimes are misleading, the descriptions sent by the 
presenters can be confusing, and the most important parts 
- the speakers’ abilities and the actual content - remain 
unknowns to those who haven’t heard the speakers. Many 
of the council members had heard a few of the presenters, 
so we took their observations into account. Another factor 
is length of the presentation. Most of them were set at 
60 minutes, but some were given 75 or 90 minutes, the 
intent being to give more time to those speakers who are 
covering complex subjects.
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CSI Knoxville Product Show – Door Prize!
March 13, 2018 – Crowne Plaza

           

(CONVENTION... Continued from Page 12)

Some topics were the subject of many speakers, so we 
had to decide who would do the best job. Credentials are 
useful information, but they don’t apply to presentation 
style or ability to make the subject interesting. On the 
other hand, having multiple presentations about a given 
subject is good for attendees, who often have to choose 
between two or more topics they want to learn about.
After initial comments had been submitted, we went 
through a series of scheduling options, which included 
changes in titles, descriptions, and times. Given the 
number of options and the amount of information, 
each iteration took a lot of time. But we did it! In the 
end, the scheduled events were: 41 seminars, 2 tours, 
22 presentations on the show floor, the YPD events, a 
keynote speaker, and the “game changer” speaker. 
A few observations
One of my standard comments about convention 
presentations is, “How many built-up roofing seminars 
can you see in one lifetime?” I heard similar comments 
during the convention; “I heard that two years ago”, 
“I talked about that ten years ago!”, and so on. While 
repetition might seem a problem to the veteran, though, 
we always have new people who need the same basic 
information. We’ll always have 100 level presentations. 
One of the most difficult things to evaluate is the grade 
level of a presentation you haven’t heard. The description 
might sound like it’s for those with more experience, but 
too often the comments are “That was a waste of time.” 
When you consider the experience that most specifiers 
have, it’s not surprising to hear those comments. 

The spreadsheet was so large it couldn’t be printed. I 
displayed it on two 24-inch monitors but still had to do a 
lot of scrolling, and I used a third monitor for other files 
and for looking up speakers online. 
“Interactive PowerPoint” is not the same as an interactive 
presentation. 
One of the first things I did after joining the group was 
contact Paul Doherty, and I encouraged having him as the 
keynote speaker. I have skipped many general sessions 
because the keynote speakers too often are motivational 
speakers who may be entertaining but have little to 
say. However, I did attend and enjoy Thom Mayne’s 
presentation. I’m not a big fan of celebrity architects, but 
his firm’s involvement in design goes beyond making 
pretty pictures; they apparently get into the details and 
material properties. I don’t care for their results, but 
the process is interesting, and I hope it inspires other 
architects to care more about how their buildings work. 
Thanks to Jennifer for assembling and managing 
the Advisory Council, and for her dedication to the 
educational part of the convention. If you have comments 
about this year’s programs, or suggestions for future 
topics, I encourage you to send them to both Jennifer 
at Jennifer.hughes@informa.com, and to CSI staff at 
memberservices@csinet.org. And as always, I invite you 
to post your comments on my blogsite. 

© 2017, Sheldon Wolfe, RA, FCSI, CCS, CCCA, CSC
Agree? Disagree? Leave your comments at  
http://swconstructivethoughts.blogspot.com/2017/09/
the-making-of-convention.html
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September 05, 2017

CSI Board Meeting 
Minutes

In Attendance:
Jim Odle – President
Aaron Miller – President-Elect
Geoffrey Cavalier – Vice President 
Suzan Jordan – Past President
Will Dunklin – 2016-2019 Board Member (acting as 
secretary in Susan Davis absence) 
Samar Shatara – Board Member 
Leslie Fawaz – Board Member 

These meeting minutes were recorded and are 
presented as understood by the acting Secretary, 
Will Dunklin and are outlined as follows: The 
meeting was held Tuesday, September 05, 2017 
at Odle and Young’s office and was called to 
order at 5:40 pm by President Jim Odle.    

Contingent of 7 to CSI’s  National Convention 
Jim Odle, Gary Bergeron, Will Dunklin, Suzan 
Jordan, Kathy Proctor and Donna Covert.  
Gary will be awarded the Brossard award
Jim will accept award for Stacy Colbaugh, The 
Speck
Suzan will accept award for Outstanding 
Chapter Award.

 Various roles remain unfilled. We are looking 
for volunteers to fill these.  Contact  President, 
Jim Odle.

Geoffrey Cavalier has started the Graphic 
Designs for the 2018 Regional Conference. 

Programs: All meetings have speakers booked 
through the Regional Convention in June 2019. 

Golf Tournament date set October 23, 2917 at 
Willow Creek Golf Course, Farragut
Still need sponsors.

Josh Brock and Donna Covert are working 
together to update the Spring Product Show, 
rethinking the presentation and organization. 
Josh appreciates getting help pulling the show 
together.
.  

2018 Regional Conference: Date is June 7-9, 
2018.  Will need sponsors and volunteers. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:39 p.m. 

FOURTEENTH ANNUAL CSI GOLF TOURNAMENT
at Willow Creek Golf Club 

The Knoxville Chapter of the Construction Specification Institute 
is committed to promoting education in construction related 
fields.  Proceeds from this event benefit the University of 
Tennessee, College of Architecture and Design, the CSI 
Scholarship and other local construction and design educational 
programs.

Date: October 23, 2017 

Time: 12:45pm Tee Time 

Lunch:  Served at 11:30 am

Place:   Willow Creek Golf Club

Cost:     $110.00 Individuals
$440.00 4 Man Teams

Game:   4 person Scramble

Scoring: The golf pro will flight all
scores into two divisions.

Contests: Longest Drive
Closest to the Hole
1st Place 1, 2 Flights
2nd Place 1, 2 Flights

Event Coordinators:
Wes Crow, CSI
wcrow@meritconstruction.com
Phone: (865) 389-3146

Josh Brock, CSI
Joshua.brock@generalshale.com
Phone: (865) 531-6203

GOLF ENTRY FORM: 
Team/Company Name: _______________________________________ 
Address: ______________________City, State, Zip_________________ 
Phone Number: (    ) ____________ E-mail: ______________________ 
Team Captains: ________________Teams ______x $440 = _________ 
Players: ______________________ Players _____x $110 = _________ 

______________________ 
______________________                           Total = _________
______________________

*Please make check or money order payable to CSI:  Mail payment & entry form back to:
CSI Golf Tournament c/o Wes Crow
Merit Construction, Inc.
10435 Dutchtown Road
Knoxville, TN  37932     Entry Deadline: October 18, 2017

EVENT SPONSOR FORM:
CART SPONSOR: $400.00 SIGN AT THE REGISTRATION TABLE AND SIGN ON DRINK CART
TEE / HOLE SPONSOR: $150.00 SIGN AT TEE BOX
LONG DRIVE SPONSOR: $200.00 SIGN AT THE TEE BOX
CLOSEST TO THE HOLE SPONSOR: $200 SIGN AT THE TEE BOX 

Company Name:  ________________________________________________________
Address:  _______________________________City, State, Zip ___________________
Phone Number:  ________________E-mail:  ___________________________________
Cart          Tee / Hole          Long Drive          Closest to Hole  
*Please make check or money order payable to CSI:  Mail payment & entry form back to:
CSI Golf Tournament c/o Wes Crow
Merit Construction, Inc.
10435 Dutchtown Road
Knoxville, TN  37932     Entry Deadline: October 18, 2017

Note:  Willow Creek requires all golfers to wear soft spikes on the course.  Dress is casual.  Shorts 
are acceptable, jeans are not allowed.  Collared shirts are recommended.  You do not have to field 
an entire team to play.  Individuals may sign up and they will be teamed with others for a good mix 
of talent.
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President Andrew Murray Jr., CSI, CDT 
Canizaro Cawthon Davis 
129 S President St 
Jackson, MS 39201-3605 
jmurray@ccdarchitects.com 
601-948-7337

President-elect Mr. Bruce Martin, CSI, 
CDT, RRC 
Dillard Construction Company  
2631 Rhea County Hwy 
Dayton, TN 37321-5816 
bmartin@dillardconstruction.com 
423-775-1793

Secretary Suzan Jordan, CSI, CDT 
DuPont Tyvek/ Dealers Warehouse 
1000 Fox Rd 
Knoxville, TN 37922-4125 
suzanwjordan@yahoo.com 
865-389-9476

Treasurer Mr. Ryan Hatler, J.D., CSI 
P.O. Box 829 
Pensacola, FL 32591 
ryan@hatlerlaw.com 
850-316-7217

Membership Chair Danielle Ross, CSI 
140 A Lurton Street 
Pensacola, 32505 
dross@usanova.com

Education Chair Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR 
PPG Paints 
1113 Sydney Ter 
Mount Juliet, TN 37122-7566 
kkile@ppg.com 
615-347-4572

Certification Chair Mr. Floyd Sterling, 
FCSI, CDT 
Shreve Land Construction Company  
624 Travis St Ste 100 
Shreveport, LA 71101-3020 
fsterling@shreveland.com 
318-226-0056

Technical Chair Mr. Gary Bergeron, BS, 
CSI, ASHRAE, ASPE, USGBC 
Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc. 
201 Sherlake Ln Ste 101 
Knoxville, TN 37922-2376 
gary@kelso-regen.com 
865-588-5348

Awards Chair M. Keith West, FCSI, 
CDT 
West Architectural Specialties  
291 Highway 51 Ste E6 
Ridgeland, MS 39157-3937 
keith@westarchspec.net 
601-853-9908

Planning Chair Mr. Billy Mathis, CSI, 
CDT 
TAGGART / Architects 
4500 Burrow Dr 
North Little Rock, AR 72116-7039 
bjmathis@taggarch.com 
501-758-7443

Electronic Communications Chair 
Randall Lewis, CSI, AIA 
J H & H Architects, PA  
1047 N Flowood Dr 
Flowood, MS 39232-9533 
rlewis@jhharchitects.com 
601-948-4601

Immediate Past President Thomas 
Ferguson, CSI, CCCA 
InterBay Building Services, Inc. 
7552 Navarre Pkwy Unit 44-A 
Navarre, FL 32566-7309 
tom@interbay.co 
850-936-8186

Chair Cindi Brooks, CSI, CDT 
Mid South Prestress, LLC 
2949 Joe Dowlen Road 
Pleasant View, TN 37146 
cbrooks@msprestress.com 
423-827-4848

Chair Ms. Melanie Kenney, 
CSI 
Southland Brick and Block 
3643 Trousdale Dr. 
Nashville, TN 37204 
mkenney@
southlandbrickandblock.com 
615-440-5000

Editor John Dunaway, CSI, 
CCS, AIA 
Canizaro, Cawthon, Davis - 
Architects  
129 S President St 
Jackson, MS 39201-3605 
john@ccdarchitects.com 
601-948-7337 

Finance Chair Amy Fleming, 
CSI, CDT 
Triad Corporation 
1007 E Main St 
Chattanooga, TN 37408-1526 
afleming@triad-elec.com 
423-267-2288
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Mr. Gary Bergeron, BS, CSI, ASHRAE, ASPE, USGBC
Mr. David Bouldin Jr., CSI, AIA, LEED AP
Elizabeth Brandel, CSI
Mr. Josh Brock, CSI
Ms. Deborah Brooks, CSI
Mr. Carl Bryant, CSI
Brion Casey, CSI
Mr. Robert Cauley, CSI
Mr. Geoffrey Cavalier, CSI, AIA, NCARB
Markus Chady, CSI, CDT
Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT
Ms. Patricia Corbitt, CSI
Ms. Donna Covert, CSI, CDT
Mr. Paul Crow, CSI
Sarah Cunningham, CSI-S, ASID
Ms. Susan Davis, RA, CSI, CDT, PMP
William Dunklin, CSI, NCARB
Mr. Dale Dunlap, CSI
Mr. Joseph Fielden, CSI
Mr. John Gaddis, CSI, NCARB
Ms. Alisha Gotham, CSI-EP, CDT
Justin Hare, CSI-EP
Jacob Hebert, CSI
Mr. Gordon Heins III III, CSI
Mr. Gerald Jordan, RA, CSI, Member Emeritus, CDT
Suzan Jordan, CSI, CDT
Whitney Kaul, CSI, LEED GA, USGBC
Kent Kile, FCSI, CCPR
Mrs. Cara Knapp, CSI
Mrs. Leslie Kooman-Fawaz, CSI
Dwight LeClair, CSI
Mr. Douglass Lowrie, CSI
Mr. Charles Luttrell Jr., CSI
Ms. Laura Marshall, CSI
Mr. Marvin Martin, FCSI, Member Emeritus, CDT
Mr. Billy Martin III, CSI
Mr. R. Miller, CSI, CDT
Mr. Matt Moore, BS, CSI
Mr. Paul Pierson, CSI, AIA
Mrs. Katherine Proctor, RA, FCSI, CDT
Mr. Ross Rhoades, CSI, CDT
Nancy Roberts, PE, CSI
Mr. Curtis Rolen, CSI
Mr. James Rose, CSI
Josh Shaffer, CSI
Mr. Samer Shatara, CSI, CDT

Mr. Jeremy Shipp, RA, CSI, LEED AP
Mr. Daniel Smith, CSI
Mr. Jerry Smith, CSI
Mr. Stephen St. Amour, BS, BA, CSI, CDT, AHC, DHI, USGBC
Mr. Peter Tarbell, CSI
Mr. William Trimble Jr., CSI
Mr. James Vineyard, CSI
Mr. Michael Vineyard, CSI-S, CDT
hal waldo, CSI-S
Ms. Carrie Walker, CSI
Mr. Williams Whitt, CSI
Kristin Wormsley, CSI
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OFFICERS 
 
 President Jim Odle  j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net  865-803-4237 
 President - Elect Aaron Miller  amiller@dia-arch.com   865-243-8453 
 Vice-President Geoffrey Cavalier gcavalie@vols.utk.edu   615-964-1260 
 Secretary Susan Davis  babydavis111603@aol.com  865-964-9077 
 Treasurer Whitney Kaul  whitneykaul@gmail.com  314-719-6112 
 Past President Suzan Jordan  iamswj@yahoo.com   865-389-9476 
  
 
DIRECTORS 
 
 2016-2019 Leslie Fawaz  leslie@communitydc.org  865-748-7705 
  Samer Shatara  sshatara@denark.com   865-388-3661 
  Will Dunklin  will@williamdunklin.com   865-525-6322 
 
 2017-2020 Donna Covert  covertarch@gmail.com   865-694-9000 
   Vacant  

Vacant  
 
COMMITTEES  
  

Members Services 
 Membership Suzan Jordan  iamswj@yahoo.com   865-389-9476 
  Samer Shatara  sshatara@denark.com   865-637-1925 
 House Gary Bergeron  gary@kelso-regen.com   865-748-6304 
    
  Education 
Education / Programs Jeremy Shipp  shipp.arc@gmail.com   423-506-0058 
  Will Dunklin  will@williamdunklin.com   865-525-6322 
   
  Student Chapter 
 President Shubhekshya (Subu)       
  Bhandari  sbhanda1@vols.utk.edu   865-312-4728 
 Vice-President Elizabeth Ott  eott@vols.utk.edu   931-801-0308 
 Secretary Briyana Rainer  brainer@vols.utk.edu   901-834-6131 
 
  Recognition 
 Technical  Vacant  
 Certification Nancy Roberts  nrober10@utk.edu   865-599-1632 
 Awards Daniel Smith  Daniel.smith@odomconstruction.com 865-389-6691 
 
  Communication 
 Website Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com   865-599-7783 
 Publication Stacy Flick Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net  865-584-5000 
 Faculty Advisor James Rose  jrose18@utk.edu   865-719-0743 
 Academic Affairs  Gary Bergeron  gary@kelso-regen.com   865-748-6304 
 
  Fundraising 
 Product Show Josh Brock  Joshua.brock@generalshale.com 865-388-1833 
  John Hockensmith jhockensmith@mhm.com  865-544-2000 
 Golf Tournament  Wes Crow  wcrow@meritconstruction.com  865-966-4100 
  Josh Brock  Joshua.brock@generalshale.com 865-388-1833 
  
  Chapter Administration 
 Planning / Historian Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com   865-599-7783 
 Bylaws & Op Guide Susan Davis  babydavis111603@aol.com  865-271-7998 
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